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Opening Hours:
Monday – Friday: 8.30am to 5.30pm
Saturday: 8.30am to 5.00pm
Sunday and Bank Holidays: 10am to 4pm
Contact us:
Telephone – 01377 271038
Email - hello@farmshopatcranswick.co.uk
Visit our website -
www.farmshopatcranswick.co.uk

Supplier Feature

Staal Smokehouse…
Based at Long Riston, we have stocked

products from Staal Smokehouse for many
years. They have a variety of fish and

poultry many of which you can find in our
fridges. Some things include smoked

salmon, mackerel, sliced duck and smoked
chicken breast. If you take a look at their

website they have a fantastic list of recipes
using their products to give you some ideas

www.staalsmokehouse.co.uk

New Menu

We have revamped our menu in the café
and have added some new items such as
a posh fish finger sandwich, Greek salad,
Chicken Caesar salad and a couple of new
sandwiches. Let us know your thoughts of

the new menu. We welcome feedback
and suggestions! We are open from

8.30am every morning.

New Supplier

We are now stocking beers from
Black Sheep Brewery. Located at

Masham in North Yorkshire.

 www.hccchoir.co.uk
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The first thing we would like to do is to
send a huge 'Congratulations' from all
at the Community Choir to Alan Farrow
and the St Peter’s Church choir for their
success at the Hornsea Music Festival
as reported in last month's Bulletin. It's
great to see that music and choirs are
thriving in our community and lovely to
see children involved as well. Singing is
so good for young and old alike, so well
done to everyone involved.
 You may remember from last month's
Bulletin that we were preparing for two
performances. The first was at the
Southlands Care Home in the village,
where one of the residents, Beryl,
proved to be one of, if not, the most
appreciative audience member we have
ever sung in front of. She was smiling,
joining in and expressing her enjoyment
throughout the entire performance. I
hope we were able to bring similar joy
to everyone else who heard us.
 Well, did you see us? Did you see the
choir in all their glory? In years to come
will you be able to look back and tell
your grandchildren 'I was there'? I don't
mind saying that, prior to our

performance at the
village show, there
were plenty of
nerves, a few sweaty
palms and
c o n s i d e r a b l e
trepidation. But,
enough about the
audience, what about the choir!?
As ever, not everything went entirely
smoothly, but overall, the biggest
positive was seeing all the happy,
smiling faces afterwards (maybe not the
audience this time.....). The great thing
was that the choir sang with gusto, gave
it their all and came away feeling
exhilarated and buzzing. We even
gained some new members following
our performance, including (whisper it
quietly) a man!! Welcome, Frank, it's
good to have you on board. Mind you,
at the time of writing, he's only been to
two rehearsals, so maybe the reality
might have dawned on him by now (or
the drink worn off!). Anyway, I am sure
he'll be back!! (won't you Frank? Pretty
please? Buy you a pint????)

 Our repertoire continues to grow with
such wide variety as 'For The Beauty of
the Earth', through Louis Prima, Judy
Garland, The Beatles, Eric Clapton, ELO
and right up to Ed Sheeran amongst
many others and we will be busy from
now on polishing them up in time for
our next performance at St Peter's
Church, Hutton on Saturday, September
14th, as well as adding a few more as
we go along.
 We meet every Monday evening in the
back room of The White Horse from
7.30 – 9.00. New members are always
welcome and there are no auditions.
You do not need to be able to read
music, just have a sense of fun and want
to help raise money for charity.
 In harmony
Haz

 www.hccchoir.co.uk
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For more information on Village in Bloom  please contact:
Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com or on 01377 270173 or

Heather Teare at heatherateare@gmail.com or on 01377 270187
All offers of help are welcome.

Yorkshire in Bloom competition
The results of the Royal Horticultural Society
Yorkshire in Bloom Awards will be announced at York
Racecourse on Tuesday 10th September. Four
representatives from the in bloom group will be
attending to hear the results first hand.

“In Bloom” meeting
The next meeting of the ‘Village in bloom’ group will take

place on Tuesday 1st October at 2.00 pm in
the Conservatory at Cranswick Garden Centre.

Come and join us.
More volunteer gardeners are always welcome.

Request for help at the station
We are looking for one or two volunteers to help
with a section of the border on platform 2 at the
station. The two people looking after this section
at the moment will tidy up in the autumn so now
would be a good time to shadow them. If you have
some time and are interested in keeping our
station planting looking glorious, please contact
Gina Simpson or Heather Teare in the first instance.

In Bloom stall at Village Show
Thanks to all of you who donated plants and other
items for the Village in Bloom stall at the Village
Show on 28th July. We raised £135.05. Thanks as
well to all the volunteers who staffed the stall
during the day.

www.driffieldnavigationtrust.org
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Driffield
Navigation

Trust
Registered Charity no: 503430

Boat Trips on Driffield Canal
Departing Frodingham Landing

Experience beautiful countryside and wildlife
not seen from public roads

Prices £5 per person per hour

Day and Evening trips by arrangement

Contact 01262 488599 / 07770 937772 or 01377 270508

Max 10 PersonsMax 15 Persons

For more information visit www.driffieldnavigationtrust.org

www.driffieldnavigationtrust.org
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CHURCHWARDENS
St Peter's, Hutton Cranswick
Dr Robin Freeman 01377 270547
Mr Michael Searle 01377 271566
St Leonard's, Skerne
Mrs Margaret Brennand
01377 252157
Mr Nick Minns 01377 255600

St Mary's, Watton
Mr Tony Pexton 01377 270281
Mrs Joanne Blacker 01377 270228

St Margaret's, Beswick
Mr John Duggleby 01377 270229

All Saints, Nafferton
Mr Michael Anderson 01377 254410
Mr Brian Fairfield 01377 538195

St Mary's, Wansford
Mr John Seaton 01377 255592

THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK
AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON with WANSFORD

MINISTRY TEAM
Rev’d Simon Elliott Vicar 01377 271592 or 07958 398307

E mail: elliottrev66@gmail.com
Mrs Gwyneth Southall Reader 01377 253572
Miss Trish Barker Reader 01377 270091
Mr Martin Adams Reader 01377 270120
Mr Michael Searle Recognised Parish Assistant
Mrs Carol Searle Recognised Parish Assistant

Anyone wishing to arrange a wedding or a baptism please contact Revd Simon Elliott

Sat 14th & Sun 15th September

St Mary's Watton, 10.30 - 4,30 pm

Refreshments available

SEPT 2019 TIME VENUE OUR SERVICES
Sunday 1 Sept

Eleventh after Trinity
Green

8.00am Beswick Holy Communion

10.45am Skerne Family Service with Baptism

10.45am Hutton C. Family Service

6.00pm Watton Evensong

6.30pm Hutton C Holy Communion

Sunday 8 Sept

Twelfth after Trinity
Green

9.00am Watton Holy Communion

9.15am Skerne Family Service

10.45am Hutton C. Family Service

6.30pm Hutton C. Choral Evensong

Saturday 14 Sept 3pm Beswick Wedding

Sunday 15 Sept

Thirteenth after Trinity
Green

8am Beswick Family Service

10.45am Hutton C Family Communion

6.00pm Watton Evensong

6.30pm Hutton C Evensong

Sunday 22 Sept
Fourteenth after Trinity

Green

9.00am Watton Morning Praise

10.45am Hutton Cranswick Choral Praise

6.30pm Hutton Cranswick Evensong

Sunday 29 Sept
Fifteenth after Trinity

Green

10.45am Skerne Hutton Cranswick Benefice Service

6.30pm Hutton Cranswick Evensong
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Where would we be without friends?

September can be a month of change for so many with the
start of Education or the continuation of it but at a different
institution. This can be so stressful or ‘a walk in the park’.

What makes the difference?
Friends!

Friends keep us company; they help and support us; they
tell us things that no one else does; perhaps the most
important, they care about us and so are there for us.

Jesus knew the importance of friends. He had 12 special
friends who travelled with him, as well as lots of others.
Those 12 weren’t chosen because of their social standing; in
fact at least 2 could be described as undesirables (Matthew
who worked as a tax collector for the hated Romans and
Simon the Zealot, or terrorist as far as the Romans were
concerned) and 4 were fishermen.

Jesus understood the meaning of ‘friendship’. He didn’t
ditch his friends when he didn’t like what they said. James
and John were not expelled from his circle of special friends
because they wanted to call down thunder on the
inhabitants of a village. He didn’t turn on Judas for
betraying him or on Peter for denying him.

Jesus gives us a pattern for friendship, a pattern which
we’ve seen in the Old Testament and in other parts of the
new Testament.
David and Jonathan were the best of friends; when his
father planned to kill David, Jonathan warned him. And
saved his life.
Paul had friends who helped him in his missionary work. He
could not have achieved what he did without them.

Friends are important.
Today they may be at the end of a telephone to text or
speak with, on Facebook, on Skype or other modes of
communication, for when we cannot meet them.
We can never have too many friends but we can have too
few.
Some have no friends and that can lead to loneliness and a
feeling of isolation, of being cut off from all around you.
We are all God’s friends, even though some are unaware of
this. We need to emulate the friendship and love that Jesus
showed to all irrespective of their station in life or faith.

Friendship Coffee Group restarts on Wednesday 4th
September, 10.30am at the SRA.

New Men’s Group starts on Saturday 7th September,
9.30am at the Cranswick Garden Centre.

Love Gwyn

During the weekends of September 21st – 22ⁿd and 28th
– 29th there will be around 60 venues to visit across East
Yorkshire where artists and crafts people, returning and
new will be displaying and selling their work.
Many venues are working studios not normally open to
visitors so this is a great opportunity to see behind the
scenes and to view or to purchase artwork created locally
and often inspired by the beauty and diversity of the East
Yorkshire landscape.
Visit our website www.eastyorkshireopenstudios.org or
find us on facebook.

Logo ©Brian Priestley
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mailto:Lavender41@gmail.com
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First two FRIDAYS in September at 2pm
COME AND HAVE A GO!

FOR COMPLETE BEGINNERS
Try your hand at this healthy outdoor activity
Bowls available - please bring flat sole shoes
and FOR THOSE WITH SOME EXPERIENCE -

Activities to improve your game!

Short mat indoor bowls starts again in
September - find out how you can join in

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,

At rear of White Horse Inn,
Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

See website or telephone
01377 270621 for more information

www.huttoncranswick.com/bowlsclub.html

We welcome NEW MEMBERS!

If you wish to book the WI Hall for
your next event then please contact
the new caretaker, Paul Sedman on

07814 272818.

Hutton Cranswick
WI report.

It has been a busy summer for many of our WI
members, Driffield Show saw members helping in
the WI tea tent, also judging and stewarding in the
Handicraft tent.

At the Village show we had a books, records and
cards stall and some members judging the produce
entries.

Latterly we have hosted a Strawberry Tea in our WI
Hall, with members baking cakes and producing craft
items for various stalls.
There was no official WI meeting in August. Our next
meeting is on September 10th, 7-15pm at the WI Hall,
speaker Mary Andrews, subject, Grave Talk,
competition Design your own humorous Epitaph. It
should be a fun evening. All welcome.

4 October at Hutton Cranswick SRA

Fundraising for

Eastern Lights WI Choir

£5 to include Pie and Pea Supper
(Vegetarian Option Availabe)

Please phone Sylvia Lavender on 01377
271071

Or email Lavender41@gmail.com

To book your place and supper

mailto:Lavender41@gmail.com
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755

DRIFFIELD
GARDEN SERVICES

Various jobs including Digging, Weeding,
Hedge Cutting, Grass Cutting.

Footpaths and Patios Power Washed
Snow Clearing and Wood Cutting

Log cutting, sweeping out garages and
Sheds and rubbish removal undertaken

NO JOB TOO SMALL
For immediate response contact

Robert Mumby
01377 200245

Mobile : 07983 652650
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church
Sunday Service: Cranswick 10.30

Minister : Rev’d Robert Amos – 01377 252105
Inter-Church Prayer Fellowship

Mondays 9.30 am at 13a Orchard Lane

Did you hear of the Yorkshire man who visited a
stonemason to organise a memorial for his recently
deceased wife. His wife was a good Christian woman
who served God all her life and thought that the words
“She was Thine” would be a fitting tribute. Later he
went back for the unveiling and to his horror it read ‘She
was Thin’. The husband said you have missed the ‘E’ off.
On his next visit he was even more annoyed when he
saw that the stonemason had carved  ‘E’ she was thin!

The family of a wealthy American family commissioned
a biographer to write the story of their rich and
powerful Father. As the work progressed they suddenly
remembered that they had forgotten to warn the writer
of ‘Uncle George’ who, for selling state secrets to the
Russians, was executed in the electric chair. The
biographer assured them that he could handle the
situation. When the book was published it read ‘George
occupied a chair of applied electronics at an important
government institution. He was attached to his position
by the strongest ties and his death came as a real shock.’!

In April 1999 someone had reported that the folk
musician Dave Swarbrick had died after a short stay in a
Coventry hospital. The Daily telegraph printed an
obituary. But he hadn’t died at all. Thankfully it was a
favourable account of his life. It is not something

everyone gets to do, and with a smile he said “As a
musician it’s not the first time I have died in Coventry”.

Most people are familiar with the name Alfred Nobel,
after whom the Nobel Prizes are named. Nobel made
his fortune as the result of an invention of his -
dynamite. One morning, he opened his newspaper and
was astonished to read his own obituary in the paper.
He was feeling sad as it was because his brother had
died, but a careless reporter had published the obituary
of the wrong Nobel. It described him as "the dynamite
king, the industrialist who became rich from
explosives." It made Alfred Nobel sound like nothing
more than a merchant of death. Nobel was very upset
by what he saw ... not simply that the wrong person was
being remembered, but the awful picture it painted.
Alfred Nobel resolved that day to change the course of
his life and do something positive for society. He left his
entire fortune to be awarded to individuals who have
done the most to benefit humanity, and the result was
five Nobel Prizes that are awarded with such fanfare
each year.

What if you could read your own obituary?
What will be said about you? What memory or image

would you like people to remember you by?
What impression will you leave?

I came across a poem called ‘Heart prints’

Whatever our hands touch - We leave fingerprints!
On walls, on furniture, On doorknobs, dishes, books,

As we touch we leave our identity.
Oh, Lord, please where ever I go today,

Help me leave heart prints!
Heart prints of compassion Of understanding and love.

Heart prints of kindness and genuine concern.
May my heart touch a lonely neighbour

Or a runaway daughter,
Or an anxious mother,

Or, perhaps, a dear friend!
I shall go out today To leave heart prints,

And if someone should say "I felt your touch,"
May that one sense be … YOUR LOVE, LORD

Touching through ME.
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Get Gorgeous !
Insta@getgorgeous4u
facebook.com/getgorgeous4u

For more details or to book an appointment . . .
Tel : 07745 709402

Or message me on Facebook
Take a look at my page for some ideas!

Leconfield based Nail Technician
Fully Qualified and Insured in Manicure, Gel

Polish, Gel Extension, Acrylic Extension,
Pedicure, Gel Toes, Spray Tanning

Group Bookings also arranged.



13

Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held in the W.I. Hall,
Main Street, Cranswick on Wednesday, 24th July, 2019 at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Kelly, Mills, Poolford, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan,
Teare, Wilson. Ward Councillors: Evison, Lisseter and Owen. PCSO Chris Webster.
Parishioners present: One.
The Clerk recorded the minutes.

19/161 Apologies: Councillors: Lock, Thompson, Wilkinson.

19/162 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary interests
Cllr Alderton Item No.9a – 19/167(a) - Non-pecuniary - Lives close to applicant.
Cllr Kelly Item No.9a – 19/167(a) - Non-pecuniary - Lives close to applicant.
Cllr Mills Item No.15 - 19/172 - Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.
Cllr Mrs Simpson Item No.15 - 19/172 - Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.
Cllr Teare Item No.15 - 19/172 - Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.

19/163 Minutes – Resolved – That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on the 26th June, 2019, be
approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder).

19/164 Police Report – Updates for East Wolds and Coastal and Driffield/Rural for June, 2019 were noted.
The Council was keen to improve road safety in the Village, in particular to reduce speeding traffic. PCSO
Webster reported surveillance was in place on the 30 mile an hour speed limit zone on the A164 on Beverley
Road through Cranswick. In the last few weeks 38 cases of speeding had been recorded.
A speed board was to be located in the Village to monitor the speed of traffic along Main Street and Station
Road. The Council was to be provided with details of Community Speed Watch initiative.
The Clerk was to contact East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Road Safety for advice in arranging a speed survey.

19/165 Public Participation:

(a) Paul Lisseter outlined his concerns regarding planning application 19/01988/PLF (agenda item 9(a) –
minute 19/167(a), which the Council noted.

(b) Melvyn Teare referred to agenda item 30(d) (minute 19/182(d) – notes from Parish Council Liaison
Meetings. A map showing Land Bids for Hutton Cranswick received by East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s
call for sites to be undertaken, as part of the East Riding Local Plan Review Options Consultation, was
noted. There were over 20 sites identified for housing development in Hutton Cranswick. The Parish
Council would be consulted on the options at a later stage of the consultation.

19/166 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:

(a) 19/01410/PLF: Erection of a general-purpose agricultural building to provide cover for existing concrete
area, following demolition of portal building and construction of roof to existing washdown area at
Manor Farm, Burn Butts Lane, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9JS – Full Planning
Permission - Approved – 3 Conditions.

(b) 19/01389/PLF: Erection of an agricultural building to provide a covered area at Manor Farm, Burn Butts
Lane, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9JS – Full Planning Permission - Approved – 3
Conditions.

(c) 19/01514/PLF: Erection of a two-storey extension to rear, following demolition of existing garage at 25
Laburnum Avenue, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QH – Full Planning Permission -
Approved – 3 Conditions.

(d) 19/01718/PLF: Application of insulated render to front, side and rear elevations at 12 Main Street,
Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QR – Full Planning Permission - Approved – 3
Conditions



14

19/167 Planning Applications:

(a) 19/01988/PLF: Erection of 5 detached dwellings with associated garages and erection of a detached garage
to 4 The Green, following demolition of existing garage and outbuildings and part demolition of existing
dwelling, South Holme, 4 The Green, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QU – Full Planning
Permission – Resolved – To object to the application, as the proposal was in conflict with planning policies in
the East Riding Local Plan Strategy Document and the Allocation Document (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded
Cllr Mills).

(b) 19/02228/PLF: Conversion of existing garage to additional living accommodation, 40 Hutton Road, Hutton
Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PH – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the
application (proposed Cllr Mills/seconded Cllr Wilson).

(c) 19/02229/PLF: Alterations and extension to existing detached garage/workshop to form a self-contained
annexe, Land and Building, North of The Willows, 3 Station Road, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire,
YO25 9QZ – Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr
Poolford/seconded Cllr Mills).

(d) Planning Applications that had a deadline for comments before the next Parish Council Meeting planned
for the 25th September, 2019 – Resolved – That applications be considered via e-mail (proposed Cllr
Poolford/seconded Cllr Mills).

19/168 Representatives, reports:
(a) In Bloom – The In Bloom Team had received written congratulations from RHS Yorkshire In Bloom Judges

on this year’s entry. The Judges recognised the high standards, dedication, enthusiasm and support by
the community in Hutton Cranswick. Four members of the Team had signed up for the Award Ceremony
at York Race Course on the 10th September, 2019. The Team had a stall at the Village Show to assist with
costs in attending the Ceremony.
Cllr Mrs Simpson requested a letter of thanks be sent to ERVAS for all the support given by The
Volunteen Green Group of youngsters from Kings Mill Special School.
A request for donations of planters and containers had proved very successful.
A resident had suggested a planter be located close to the Armistice Memorial Seat on The Green.
Cllr Mrs Simpson had raised concerns, on behalf of a number of residents, with Northern Rail, on the
time taken and lack of progress in completing the improvements at the Station.

(b) Pond – It was agreed to purchase an ornamental cow for the Christmas nativity scene. The new growth
of weed was to be removed from the pond.

19/169 Play Area – The wilful damage caused to the safety surface beneath the aerospeed play equipment had
been repaired at a cost of £1450.00. A claim to recover the costs was being considered by the Council’s Insurer.
The Council is gathering information to try and identify the culprit that caused the damage and will inform the
Police of any findings.
Concerns over the safety of the see saw had been reported to the installer.
Cllr Teare had made good some damage to the basket swing.
Cllr Thompson was undertaking a review of the equipment in the play area and exploring potential grant funding.

19/170 Clerk’s report:
(a) Memorial seating removed from the Green – Resolved – To locate the seat under tree T26 or T27 on The

Green, Cllr Poolford to confirm the most appropriate location (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Wilson).
(b) Insurance Policy – Noted the amendment to include the picnic table on the schedule of Street Furniture.
(c) Damaged sign on the A164 – Noted the East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s engineers plan to repair the sign in

the next couple of weeks. Cllr Evison was to request the highways engineers to reduce the cutting of the
verges, in proximity to the sign, to a more appropriate area.

(d) Reply from East Riding of Yorkshire Council to Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club regarding improving safety at
the exit, on the side of the White Horse Inn – Noted the East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s policy required
that proposals for the introduction of waiting restrictions was not normally considered in rural villages or
urban residential areas, unless justified by a poor accident record or obstruction to bus services. These
conditions had not been met, as there was no record of any accidents occurring at the location. The Highway
Code states that parking was not permitted within 10 metres of a junction. This was a matter for the Police
to monitor and enforce.
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19/171 Allotments – The Tenancy Agreement was reviewed and accepted. The Rent was to remain at £15.00
(proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Mills). A new water meter was to be installed on the 2nd August, 2019.

19/172 HCSRA – The Ryedale Cycle Event and the Have a Go Night were both a success. Cllr Teare was to prepare
applications to seek grant funding for the new Development.

19/173 Gatehouse Lake – The SRA Committee had no objection to the otter fence being erected a metre in
from the existing boundary fence, on the SRA field.

19/174 Hutton Phone Box – Cllr Alderton provided an update on the plan to refurbish the Hutton phone box. A final
report was to be presented to a future meeting.

19/175 Introduction of parking restrictions on Main Street, Cranswick from the junction of Hutton Road
to the junction of Londesborough Road – The Council had received a request from a resident to explore the
introduction of car parking restrictions. A view from East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s highway’s engineer was
awaited.

19/176 Noticeboards – Resolved – That Cllr Kelly seeks prices for a new noticeboard at Centenary Wood (single) and
replacement parish council noticeboards located at the Play Area (double), St. Peter’s Church (triple) and Main
Street Cranswick (double) (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Kelly).

19/177 The Village Show – Cllr Teare reported that preparations for the Show were proceeding as planned. It
was noted Cran-Bury was not to be held in 2020. Proposals for the 2020 Show would be presented to the Council
in the New Year.

19/178 Budget – The latest budget position and bank reconciliation were noted. Any spending proposals for the
2020-21 budget should be submitted to the Clerk.

19/179 Bank Accounts – Resolved – To transfer £5000.00 from the Business Reserve Account to the Current
Account (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Alderton).

19/180 Payments:

Resolved – To approve payment of accounts, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Wilson).

19/181 Payment of invoices received between the 26th July, 2019 and the 28th August, 2019 – Resolved –
That a schedule of invoices be considered on the 28th August, 2019 with those approved for payment be reported
to the September, 2019 Meeting (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Swan).

Cheque
No Name Details

Net of
Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3371 P.A. Watson
Provide circular seat over tree stump on the
Green (19/089c) 395.00 395.00

3372 Hutton Cranswick WI Hall Hire of  Hall - 24th July, 2019 12.00 12.00

3373
T. Eling Landscapes and
Garden Services

Cutting Greens 3rd and 17th June, 2019
(19/079) 300.00 60.00 360.00

3374 Opus Energy Electricity standing charge to 30th June, 2019 11.08 0.55 11.63
3375 Yorkshire Water Village Pond period to 3rd July, 2019 7.07 7.07
3376 Yorkshire Water Garden allotments - water consumption 41.37 41.37

3377 HCSRA
Contribution to running costs of 'Have a Go'
Open Evening (19/151) 350.00 350.00

3378 Administration Salary and expenses 404.48 404.48

3379 Pennine Playgrounds
Play Area: repair wilful damage to safety surface
beneath aerospeed 1450.00 290.00 1740.00

Totals 2971.00 350.55 3321.55
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19/182 Correspondence - The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) – Annual Meeting of the East

Riding (North East) District Committee on 9th July, 2019 at Wansford Village Hall.
(b) National Highways and Transport Public Satisfaction Survey.
(c) Community Fairs - Animals as prizes – Licensing requirements - guidance for show organisers.
(d) Notes from Parish Council Planning Liaison Meetings – 21st and 29th May, 2019 and 3rd ,4th and 5th June, 2019.
(e) ERNLLCA Good Councillor Guide 2018.
(f) Notification of an increase in charges from East Riding of Yorkshire Council for Footway Lighting

Maintenance with effect from 1st April, 2020.

19/183 Flag Competition – Cllr Teare presented the final selection of entries. The Council shortlisted 4 of the entries
to go to public vote at the Village Show on the 28th July, 2019.

19/184 Next Meeting – It was agreed the next Meeting was to be held on the 25th September, 2019 at 7.00 pm
in the W.I. Hall, Main Street, Cranswick.

There being no further business, the Meeting closed at 8.15 pm.

Herbert Hutton Hedgehog here, just
thought I would introduce myself and
tell you all what I am up to at the
moment.
Yesterday it rained so much it was
brilliant because when it’s damp I get
up as it gets dark and all those juicy
beetles and slugs are out, DINNER!
Did you know I am nocturnal and that's
why you don't see a lot of me? A lot of
people think if I am out in the day I am
ill and need rescuing but that’s not
always true. Some of my very good lady
friends are out in the day because they
still have a nest full of hoglets and they
need to stock up on food and water,
mainly I think they just want a rest from
the kids but don't tell them I said that.
Some of the hoglets escape out of the
nest as well and that is just awful
because they are very vulnerable. If you
do see a little one, pick it up using
gloves or a handkerchief or something
if you can, and put it into a box. If you
have time just hang around to see if
there are anymore, you will probably
hear them if they have lost mum or

mum may even be out looking then you
can just give it back.
September is the time we are all trying
to pile on as much weight as possible for
our months of hibernation, it’s like a diet
in reverse.
Water can be a bit of an issue for us, we
can swim and have been known to cross
rivers but our biggest problem
sometimes is getting out of ponds with
plastic sides, a nice sloping side is good,
a few stones we can climb up on is great
and even some chicken-type wire over
the edge down to the water is a help. We
are excellent climbers.
When I get a bit peckish and the bugs are

a bit scarce I am always really grateful to
those of you who put a few cat biscuits
out for me, mind you I'm not so good on
the fish flavoured ones, a bit of chicken
or meat is my preferred choice. I am
lactose intolerant so milk is really bad for
me.

This is a message I received from my
very good friends at Holderness
Hedgehog Hospital I would like to share
with you. The new number to contact
Holderness Hedgehog Hospital for help
and advice is 07563917914 or via our
Facebook page messenger.  We now
operate a number of satellite rescues
around the Holderness and East
Yorkshire area. This allows us to cover
a wider area and hopefully get the right
help for the hedgehogs quicker. We
hope to expand on this with our
amazing volunteers’ help. We triage
the call or message as the best course
of action may be to get the poor
hedgehog to a vet straight away, an

example would be serious injury
that the hedgehog would not be
able to recover from. We are also
focusing more on education: this will
include talks or workshops on the
plight of hedgehogs and what
everyone can do to help. So far we
have given talks to schools, youth
groups and a Countryside society.
If anyone would like to donate to
help fund our hospitals please go to
out webpage where you will find a
donation link.

Our charity number is 1178929
Regards Vicky Pennington, Trustee,
Holderness Hedgehog Hospital.
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WHAT ARE YOU AFRAID OF?
��Changing your job
��Driving
��Asserting yourself
��Taking a risk
��Starting a new relationship
��Starting a new business

As a licenced “FEEL THE FEAR & DO IT
ANYWAY” trainer I will be facilitating one day
workshops utilising tools taken from the best
selling self-help book by Dr Susan Jeffers.
The aim is to teach you to conquer fear & self-
doubt, help you to overcome your limiting beliefs,
empower you to cope with challenges & help you
to make decisions that will improve your life.

To find out more, visit my website
www.lynnmarshall.co.uk , call me on

07851570447 or email me at
info@lynnmarshall.co.uk

Lynn Marshall, Registered Nurse (mental health),
Clinical Hypnotherapy Practitioner & Teacher,

Reflexologist & Reiki Master Teacher

FOR SALE

BOSCH Electric
Lawnmower

Type 95 dB -
230v  50Hz 1400w

£25.00
Phone:     01377  270247
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Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council

Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson
Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,

Cranswick, YO25 9RA
Tel; 01377 270058

e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
Yvonne Mills
Tel: 202140
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248
Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893

Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Andrew Wilson
Tel: 270908
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 25th September 2019

 starting at 7.00pm in the W I Hall

The meeting is open to the public and early in the
Agenda, the public and councillors may ask questions
or make statements (limited to 3 minutes per person).

No need to book - just turn up.

The Agenda is available on the council website.
Minutes of the July meeting are published in this Bulletin.

Community Speed Watch

The Parish Council has received information on this
scheme. It  is a community led scheme to monitor
vehicle speeds in an area.
The volunteers who take part are all trained by an
approved Police trainer in the use of a speed detection
device. The volunteers will record the registration
numbers of vehicles travelling in excess of the speed
limit. Once they report their findings to the Community
Speed Watch Coordinator at Humberside Police, a
series of warning letters are issued to the registered
keeper of that vehicle, culminating in a letter being
hand delivered by a Police officer and the possibility of
the offending vehicles details being added to a database
for future enforcement by the Police.

Let us know your views. Would you volunteer?
Contact our Parish Clerk by email
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“BAKE IN A BOX”
Would you like a box of Genuine Home Baking

delivered to your door every week?
The boxes contents will rotate on a four weekly basis,

and will cost £11.00 per week

8” Cherry Pie
Victoria Sandwich
6” Coconut Tart

3 Sultana Scones

8” Bramble & Apple Pie
Chocolate Cake

6” Ground Rice Tart
2 Cherry & Almond

Scones

8” Apple Pie
Coffee Cake

3 Jam & 3 Lemon Tarts
6 Mince Pies

8” Raspberry & Apple Pie
Small Fruit Loaf

6 Jam Tarts
6 Lemon Tarts
6 Almond Tarts
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Now in its 5th year, the Hutton Cranswick Village
Show basked in warm sunshine on The Green. The
craft and produce show attracted entries from
across the village and wider community.

With over 7000 square metres of canvassed space
available there was plenty of space for our
strawberries and cake café, all the stall holders and
entertainers. The versatile Buckrose Concert Band
entertained with songs from the shows in their own
marquee.

Many local community groups including the Hutton Cranswick WI, Scouts, Guides,
Village In Bloom, and local Playgroup were able to fund raise. There was a small
animal’s tent for the Holderness Hedgehog Hospital, Canine Partners and Hull Animal
Welfare Trust which proved to be popular. There was the popular Dog Show organised

by Jemma Harvey and the Tug of War, sponsored
by Hutton Cranswick Fisheries.

Very positive comments have been received on
Social Media and by email.
“Thanks to all involved in the Village Show today -
we live in Beverley - we’re looking at moving to HC
in the near-ish future. We came to the show today
and loved it - fantastic community spirit. “

“I saw lots of interesting exhibits and felt the
wonderful atmosphere. There was a real buzz and everyone was

obviously enjoying themselves.”

“We had a lovely afternoon at the village show... coffee and cakes were delicious and
our 5 year old daughter was very excited to win two treasures on the tombola. The
people involved really worked hard to make the day a success... my mum loved the
band. We are so happy that we are moving to this lovely village to be closer to family.”

“Hi, we had a great time yesterday, so glad the weather stayed dry for you. It looked
like a proper country show and you had a good turnout.” Denise

Walker, Makara Morris.

Thanks to Scott Tomlinson and Kylie Beahan who
created the Cran-Bury Festival to raise funds for the
Village Show, providing an opportunity for the local
community to party and support local ventures.
Finally a big thank you to all our volunteers and those
who were able to attend. We are looking forward to
organising  the Village Show, next year, in July 2020.

Photographs: Di Calver - Thank you

HUTTON CRANSWICK VILLAGE SHOW
Celebrating and showcasing achievements of our community groups and individuals.

Sponsorship Partners: Hutton Cranswick Parish Council: Cran-Bury Festival: UK Bars

A Big Thank you!
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Photo: George Mcgowan

For further information email
cranburyfest@gmail.com

Follow our facebook page @cranburyfest

Bulletin Deliveries
As mentioned in the August Bulletin, Gary Austin has joined
the Bulletin team. Gary moved to Cranswick about 18 months
ago. After settling in to his new home and doing all those
necessary jobs, Gary was looking for something more to
occupy him in his retirement. That’s when our ‘Time is Running
Out’ advert caught his attention.

Annie & Gary worked together to deliver the August Bulletin
and will be doing the same for September, with Gary taking
the lead. From October, Gary may well be on his own but will
have the support of the team and the cooperation of our
ever-willing band of volunteer deliverers.

Annie joined The Bulletin team in 2017 and has worked with
Alma Printers and all the deliverers to establish a reliable
system to ensure all households receive copies of The Bulletin.
This has been very challenging in recent months because of
all the new homes becoming occupied at different times.

Annie has been a valuable
member of the team. We thank
her very sincerely for all the
hours she’s spent on sorting
deliveries … and all the miles
she’s walked doing her own
delivery rounds. We hope that
will stand her in good stead for
playing golf on those
mountainous Scottish courses!
We wish her well with her move
to Scotland and hope she & Rob will soon be settled and happy
… and, of course, she’ll continue to read The Bulletin online!

Please note
From October, any issues concerning deliveries should be
sent to Gary:

Mobile: 07795202559

email: gary.austin61@gmail.com

Scheme to replace the sewer pipe

Here is information about the scheme to
replace the sewer pipe from Hutton
Cranswick Sewage Pumping Station (SPS)
which is located at the end of Southgate, to
the Wastewater Treatment Works (WwTW)
in Watton. The existing pipe is ageing and in
need of replacement. When it bursts there’s
a risk of pollution and sewer flooding, so
Yorkshire Water need to carry out this work
to significantly reduce the risk of that
happening again in the future.

They are hoping to start this scheme week
commencing 16 September and will take until
the end of March 2020 to complete. The
normal working hours will be 8am to 6pm
Monday to Friday. On occasions they may
need to work a little later and at the
weekend. No work will be completed over

the Christmas and New Year holidays:
Saturday 21 December to Sunday 5 January.

They will need to build a compound area to
store materials and welfare units for the
scheme and this will be located at Little Lane,
Watton which leads towards Watton Abbey
Farm.

Access for construction traffic for the works
to the SPS and the pipeline from it will be via
a track near to Hurrells Seeds off the A164
Beverley Road and not via Southgate.

The new pipeline will be laid by excavating
along the route of the existing pipe and also
using directional drilling techniques which
will avoid excavating in localised areas such
as water courses and under the A164
Beverley Road. The existing pipe will continue
to be used until the new pipe is laid and flows
switched over at the SPS. At the time of the

changeover they will tanker from the SPS in
order to maintain customers wastewater
services. This will be pre-planned and they
will notify the parish council and customers
in advance. The tankering should be
completed through the day time. They will
restore all working areas in the highway,
fields and verges once they have completed
the scheme.

Due to the nature of the work, and to ensure
the safety of footpath users, they will  have
to close some footpaths which cross our
working areas during the scheme. Footpath
closure notices detailing alternative routes
will be signed at the point of closure. If you
have any questions you can call their
Customer Service Team on 0344 848 1099
(Monday to Thursday 8am to 5.30pm and
8am to 5pm on Friday).

mailto:gary.austin61@gmail.com
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We believe in bringing people together to
enjoy fun, friendship and adventure in a

place they can belong.

Do more. Share more. Be more.
Join us as a volunteer

Scouts  is the third section in the Scout Movement for
young people between the ages of 10 ½ and 14 years
old. Scouts meet as a Troop on a Friday evening, at the
Methodist Hall, at the top end of Main Street.

Our Scouts decide on what they would like to do. The
Scout programme is wide ranging and includes
camping, hiking, sports and water activities and
community projects.

Simon and Jacob, scouts from Hutton Cranswick have
just returned from the World Scout Jamboree in the
USA. Congratulations to them.

Scouting is for adults too! Scouting offers the chance
for you to organise and have fun!!
There are great opportunities for volunteering. Contact
us on cranswickscouts@gmail.com

Hutton Cranswick SRA
Friday 20th September

7.30 pm
Entrance £5.00
includes supper

Please phone Mike Wardell
On 07814 923699.
 to book a place.

mailto:gary.austin61@gmail.com
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DG ELECTRICAL

Danny Gladstone
City & Guilds 17thEdition Electrician

All types of Domestic, Industrial and Commercial
work undertaken including fitting of new sockets,
provision of outside lighting and house rewiring.

PAT testing

07761342476
danny_gladstone@live.co.uk
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The Bulletin team, working with Hutton Cranswick WI and children from the
primary school are looking to record experiences of villagers who grew up in the
Second World War. We are organising for a number of the older primary school
children to help record these experiences. We are organising an afternoon tea
on Wednesday 18th September at the WI Hall when the interviews with five
local people will take place.

My Holiday in 1952
The journey to Scarborough took us a very long time because
our car kept us going to the petrol station. You could hear the
donkey’s footsteps and you could smell fish and chips. Also you
could see lots of red and blue boats. There was a puppet show
with lots of detailed puppets called Punch and Judy. Also you
could taste fish and chips. There was crashing waves they taste
like salt if you taste them it won’t taste very nice. Only in the
sea there is lots of seaweed there. Next time I go I will take a
sandcastle bucket sun cream and my dog.
By Georgie in Year2

A Description of the Royal Wedding
The crowds cheered noisily as the car arrived. After
the bride stepped out of the shiny black car
carefully and waved to the crowds. The bridesmaid
picked up the back of the dress and looked tired
after they let go. With her dad on the red carpet
and up the stairs into the exquisite church. And
people were singing all over the room and the
Prince was waiting for her.
By Alex in Year 2

Writing from a Giraffe’s Perspective
Yesterday I achieved my biggest dream. It all started when I was leaving the changing rooms, I was second in the
queue for the S.80m diving board. However, walking up the spiral walkway the giraffe in front pulled over, so I had
to lead the spotty herd. Feeling apprehensive I watched the machine lower down that helps you flip round multiple
times.
Hot and sweaty I ran down the diving board with adrenaline running up my
body. Being launched into the air I feel like the world froze. However, I
landed with almost no space, I swam up and took a huge gasp of air, at this
point I felt relieved and ready for the real one. I ran back to the queue and
up the slippery tiled floor (trying not to slip). Being so impatient I try to
think of what to do for the next dive. After a long wait it is time for the real
thing. Another giraffe gets lowered down so two giraffes can go at a time
now. In the corner of my eye I can see the other giraffe. On the second dive
I did a triple flip followed with a spinning streamlined finish.
I climbed out of the pool and went to get changed in the new changing
rooms. When I got in the car, I phoned my mum and told her I did the S.8m
dive.
By Zach in Year 6
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
and advertising, The Bulletin is produced

and delivered monthly by our team of
volunteers. If you need help with

Advertising, contact Frank on 270470;
Deliveries - Gary on 07795 202559

Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333. If you
would like to send an item/advert for

publication please email this to
ourvillages@hotmail.com where it will be

picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or
Richard, who will do their best to

acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days. All
items for inclusion in The Bulletin should

be with us by the 18th  of the month,
otherwise we cannot guarantee inclusion.
Did you know you can also view a colour
copy of the Bulletin on the village website

www.huttoncranswick.com
When contacting any of our advertisers

please tell them that you saw their
advert in The Bulletin.

Printed by Alma Printers, Driffield YO25 6LL

SEPTEMBER DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Monday 2ⁿd Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm at Hutton
Cranswick School
Monday Village Choir Practice 7:30-9:00pm at The White
Horse, Cranswick
Tuesday Pop-In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. For
more information contact Rose Bell on 01377 270220
Tuesdays (term time) Music and Story 1:30-2:45pm at St
Peter’s Church
Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:00noon at
SRA Rotsea Lane
Thursday Village Quilters 1:00-4:00pm at WI Hall,
Cranswick
Thursday 5th Pig Bingo 7:30pm (Eyes Down) at WI Hall,
Cranswick
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA
Rotsea Lane. Entrance £1.00 including coffee or tea and
biscuits
Saturday 7th Monthly Wildlife Walk 10:00am at Tophill
Low. No booking necessary, standard admission charge
bring your binoculars
Saturday 7th Heritage Open Day Event at Southburn
Archaeological Museum 10:00am-4:00pm at Green Lane,
Nafferton YO25 4LF
Monday 9th Bridge 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick.
Contact Monica McGregor on 01377 270717
Tuesday 10th WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Programme-
Grave Talk Speaker-Mary Andrews Competition-Design
your own Humorous Epitaph
Friday 13th Bat Walk (Family Event) 6:30-8:30pm at Tophill
Low.                Booking Essential on 01377 270690
Saturday 14th Organ and Community Choir Concert
2:30pm at St Peter’s Church
Saturday 14th Family Fun Day at Minstergate, Beverley
Road, Hutton Cranswick
Saturday/Sunday 14th/15th Artwork and Craftmanship
Display 10:30am-4:30pm at St Mary’s Church Watton.
Refreshments available

Monday 16th Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm at Hutton
Cranswick School
Monday 16th Crafts 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. For
information contact Gwyneth Southall 01377 253572
Wednesday 18th World War II Experiences Interviews at
WI Hall (If you grew up during WWII and would like to come
for afternoon tea, please ring 01377 270187)
Friday 20th Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA. Rotsea Lane.
Entrance £5.00 includes supper. Phone Mike Wardell on
07814 923699 to book a place
Saturday/Sunday 21st/22ⁿd Open Studios 10:00am-5:00pm
see brochure or website for details
www.eastyorkshireopenstudios.org
Monday 23rd Bridge 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick.
Contact Monica McGregor on 01377 270717
Wednesday 25th Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall,
Cranswick
Saturday/Sunday 28th/29th Open Studios 10:00am-5:00pm
see brochure or website for details
www.eastyorkshireopenstudios.org
Monday 30th Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm at Hutton
Cranswick School

Future Dates
Friday 4th October Quiz Night at SRA for WI Eastern Lights
Choir
Saturday 23rd November Christmas Market 10:00am-
4:30pm at Foreman’s Garage
To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary, please
email ourvillages@hotmail.com or contact Sue Moody on
01377 275333
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